
San Juan Unified School District 

Whole School, Whole Community,  

Whole Child (WSCC) Meeting 

Tuesday, October 26, 2021 

3:30 – 5:00pm 

Virtual (zoom) 
 

In Attendance: Gaylon Johnson, Robyn Caruso, Natalia Aguirre, Maria Godoy, Sneh 

Nair, Paulette Erfert, Teri Hofstetter 

I. Teri Hofstetter volunteered to take notes 

II. Gaylon Johnson shared the agenda 

III. Introductions/Program Updates 

• Gaylon Johnson: connecting to students during COVID was difficult. Already 

served more students this year to date than all of last year.  Began Teen 

Intervene, a 3-session program at all high schools which will also soon include 

Meraki, El Sereno and La Entrada. Marijuana use is very high, students are 

vaping including marijuana vaping. Vape use skyrocketed during COVID. Club 

Live and Friday Night Live are going strong, including Leadership Workshops. 

Three scheduled prevention nights. Prevention programs covers bullying, 

tobacco use and – mostly works with middle and high school. LCAP and grant 

funded. 

• Natalia Aguirre: FACE held Afghan donation drive. Holding 2 workshops 

tomorrow. November calendar coming out. 1500 families will be helped at Encina 

with food items and 300 families at San Juan High.  

• Sneh Nair: Nutrition Services fed children throughout the pandemic.  All children 

can be fed one breakfast and one lunch for free currently. California will be going 

to universal meals next year. Supply chain has been drastically impacted. Non-

meat options have been added to the menu. Unable to serve Halal at this time. 

Applications are not being accepted at this time. 

• Maria Godoy: Prevention Programs has been working with sites regarding 

bullying prevention, including elementary schools. Programs can be for staff or 

parents. Working with scheduling high schools as they are the most impacted by 

student behaviors. 

• Robyn Caruso: District Grant Writer happy to be here 

IV. Wellness Policy – Triennial Assessment is due by June 2022. Gaylon and Teri 

have been looking at other district policies and recommended model policies. The 

district is currently out of compliance. Areas of the policy needing adjustment were 

discussed, including parents bringing homemade snacks for classroom parties. The 

findings on our current policy are over three years old. 

 

 



Brainstorming ideas on gathering new committee members. Gaylon will network to try to 

get new members.  He will follow up on trying to find folks to handle other sections of 

the Wellness Policy (i.e.: Nutrition Services will handle Nutrition Services, Prevention 

Programs will handle Bullying Prevention, etc.). 

V. Next meeting February 8, 2022 (Virtual) 


